
Public Hearing Comments for Spiny Lobster Amendment 11 
 
Three people provided public testimony on Spiny Lobster Amendment 11 at the public hearing 
in Key Largo. All were members of Florida Keys Commercial Fishermen’s Association and one 
was also a member of Organized Fishermen of Florida.  One individual commented on 
Amendment 11 at the Cocoa Beach Hearing. 
 
Written comments included correspondence from Congresssman Bill Posey.  
 
Action 1: 
- Two commenters in support of the proposed closed areas in Preferred Alternative 3, and 
commented on that they appreciated industry involvement in the process.  
- All commenters noted that anchors and recreational divers also have a significant impact on the 
corals, and the Council should look at that also. 
- Commenters recommended modifying the following areas: 

- Site 14- modify in order to set a depth line of 45ft to inshore, because over 45 ft is a 
sand lake. This is a very productive area and would cause crowding in other areas. 
- Site 15- split up.  
- Site 30- it is a long piece of bottom and not all needs to be closed off; consider splitting 
in half. 

- Commenters with recommendations for the above changes noted that in the Upper Keys they 
have many closed areas including Everglades National Park closed areas, Biscayne National 
Park closed areas, and Pennekamp State Park, and they are already squeezed for fishing grounds, 
so would like to find ways to protect the coral while leaving the most available area for the traps.  
- One commenter opposed closed areas unless the proposed closures were developed and 
supported by industry members. 
- One commenter opposed any additional closed areas. 
 
Action 2: 
- All commenters in support of the Preferred Alternative 1, and noted that requiring a trap line 
marking would be very expensive and time-consuming for the fishermen.  
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